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BY EMAIL 

August 1, 2025 

Ritchie Murray  
Acting Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
Registrar@oeb.ca 

Dear Ritchie Murray: 
 
Re: ERTH Power Corporation (ERTH Power) 

Application for 2025 Distribution Rates 
OEB File Number: EB-2024-0021 

On July 8, 2025, the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) issued its Decision and Order 
regarding ERTH Power’s funding request for an Incremental Capital Module (ICM) to 
support the purchase of property, design, construction, and furnishing of a new 
administrative and operational facility.1 In its Decision and Order, the OEB directed 
ERTH Power to file a Draft Rate Order (DRO) with the OEB and serve it on all 
intervenors. The DRO was to include a proposed Tariff of Rates and Charges for each 
rate zone, consistent with the OEB’s findings, along with revised ICM models reflecting 
the updated ICM funding. ERTH Power was also required to provide customer rate 
impacts and detailed supporting information for the final rate calculations. 

In accordance with the OEB’s direction, ERTH Power submitted its DRO on July 22, 
2025.2 This submission included updated ICM models, proposed Tariff of Rates and 
Charges for the Main and Goderich Rate Zones, and associated ICM bill impact 
calculations. ERTH Power stated that the DRO fully aligns with the OEB’s Decision and 
Order and that all required changes have been implemented as directed. 

OEB staff has reviewed the ICM models and bill impact calculations submitted by ERTH 

 
1 EB-2024-0021, Decision and Order for rates effective May 1, 2025 
2 ERTH Power’s Draft Rate Order, July 22, 2025 
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Power for both rate zones. OEB staff submits that the DRO appropriately reflects the 
OEB’s Decision and Order. 

Yours truly, 

Original Signed By 

 
 
 
Urooj Iqbal 
Advisor, Incentive Rate-setting  
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